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TEXT: James 2:17 "So -faith by itsel-f; if it has no works,
i s dead."

Have you ever noticed how people sometimes ask
questions when they really are not looking -for an answer?
When I was a boy it o-ften seemed to me that many o-f the
questions my parents asked were o-f just that variety.
Questions like, "Who do you think you are, young man?" They
knew the answer to that. But i-f I had told them so, I would
have been in big trouble. Or "What in the world has gotten
into you?" or perhaps, "How many times have I told you not
to do that?" The truth is those so—called questions were not
really questions at all. They were statements. Expressions
o-f anger and frustration. And any little boy who hopes to
grow up to become a big boy had better realize it.

As a Christian minister, however, I -find that I, too,
am sometimes asked a similar kind o-f a question. Not similar
in content, but similar because it is really more o-f a
statement than an honest request -for information. As a
matter of fact, I suspect that many who ask this question
not only do not want an answer, they do not even think there
is one. At least not one that will satisfy them. The
question they are asking is this: "How is Christianity
different from any other religion?"

In some ways, this is a relatively new question. Until
recently, most people —at least most of the ones you and I
would be likely to meet— knew very little about other
religions. They just took for granted the historic Christian
view that all human beings were sinners who are doomed to
eternal hell unless saved by faith in Jesus Christ. All
other religions they considered to be pagan, heathen,
utterly incapable of offering salvation to anyone.
Christianity alone could save mankind from an otherwise
certain doom.

Now, there are many people who still believe just that.
And for them, as for our ancestors, it is quite clear how
Christianity is different. But that answer no longer
satisfies growing numbers of people. For one thing, it
violates their understanding of God as a God of love. Then,
too, the more they learn about other religions the more
meaning and beauty they see in them. And, finally, they can
not see how they could be happy in heaven if millions of
others are doomed to hell.








